Dear Member of Congress:

The undersigned organizations, representing millions of health care consumers, patients and providers,
strongly supported passage of the Affordable Care Act and are working to protect the Act from efforts in
Congress to undermine or repeal it. To that end, we are writing to urge you to oppose the No Taxpayer
Funding for Abortion Act (H.R. 3) and the Protect Life Act (H.R. 358), part of a concerted strategy to
re-open the compromise on abortion that paved the way for the law’s passage and undermine support for
this landmark law.

Rekindling the debate over abortion coverage is part of a concerted effort to erode support for the law. In
a recent interview, Energy and Commerce Committee Chairman Fred Upton stated that the House wiill
consider several changes to the Affordable Care Act, including attacks on funding, the personal
responsibility provision, and the abortion provision, all as part of the strategic effort by members opposed
to the bill to “see if we can't have the thing crumble.”

Moreover, H.R. 3 and H.R. 358 revive the rejected Stupak Amendment and re-open the abortion
compromise that prevented federal funds from being used to pay for abortion in the Exchanges. This
compromise, opposed by individuals and organizations on both sides of the abortion debate, helped to
secure the votes needed for passage. Reopening this compromise threatens to undermine
Congressional support for this law at a time when it is critical that those who support it stand together to
protect it.

A core premise of the Affordable Care Act remains that if you like the coverage you have — you can keep
it; something ACA opponents have bitterly challenged. And yet, by threatening to take away health
coverage women already have, both these bills would undo that most basic premise. Furthermore, H.R.
3 would raise taxes on some employers and individuals based on the content of what their health
insurance plans covered.

Finally, these bills simply provide an opportunity for Members of Congress seeking the repeal of the
Affordable Care Act to perpetuate the falsehood that the Act allows federal funds to be used for abortion.
Independent analyses, as well as the bill itself, state clearly that this is not the case. Members of
Congress who support H.R. 3 and H.R. 358 continue to state—falsely—that the Affordable Care Act
allows federal funds to be used for abortion, and use this false claim in a misguided effort to undermine
support for the new health care law.

We urge you to continue to support for the compromise that made passage of the Affordable Care Act
possible, to reject efforts to revive this unnecessary and counterproductive debate, and to oppose these
harmful bills.

Sincerely,
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